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       21 August 2025 

 
Dear Dame Karen, 
 
Ukraine Permission Extension – Nationality Assurance 

I am writing to advise you that I have signed a Ministerial Authorisation under paragraph 

1(1)(d) of Schedule 23 to the Equality Act 2010 allowing Ukrainians in the UK apply for 

Ukraine Permission Extension, and with valid Ukrainian international passports to upload 

digital copies of their passports directly unto Home Office systems without attending a Visa 

Application Centre (VAC). Non-Ukrainians, dependants who are applying for permission 

under the same scheme, will however be required to go to the VAC regardless of whether 

they have a valid passport, in line with other foreign nationals who make an application to 

stay in the UK.  

This decision has been made exceptionally to ensure VACs across UK can focus their 

efforts on helping Ukrainians without passports. This benefits most applicants by reducing 

the need for in-person appointments and frees up VAC capacity, while maintaining public 

safety. 

I am placing a copy of this letter and the authorisation for this measure in the Libraries of 

both Houses of Parliament. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Seema Malhotra MP 

Minister for Migration and Citizenship 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 


